Aspen

Environmental Group
PROJECT MEMORANDUM
PG& E NORTHEAST SAN JOSE TRANSMISSION REINFORCEMENT PROJECT
To: Roosevelt Grant, CPUC
From: Christopher Meyer, Aspen Lead Environmental Monitor
Date: July 9, 2003
Subject:  Weekly Report #58: June 30, 2003 — July 6, 2003
CPUC Environmental Monitor (EM): Jody Fessler
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Summary of Activity:

Scheduled construction activities during the week of June 30 through July 6 were limited to landscaping
and clean-up. Due to the minimal construction activity, the CPUC EM started work on the final report for
the project and did not visit the field. The CPUC EM will conduct a site visit during week #59 and a
normal weekly report will be filed next week.

Noticesto Proceed (NTP):

CPUC issued the NTP for the Trimble to Montague 115kV upgrade on April 8.

Variance Requests:

No new Variance Requests were submitted for review during the subject week.
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TABLE 1

VARIANCE REQUEST STATUSTABLE
(Updated 07-02-03)

CPUC
Variance Date Approval
Reguest # Submitted Description Status Date
1 6/11/02 Disposal of excavated material, corner | Completed 6/11/02
of Fremont Boulevard and Cushing
Parkway, Fremont.
2 6/13/02 Material/equipment yard, 42400 Completed See
Boyce Road, Fremont. Underground
NTP
3
4 6/26/02 Reduce biological buffer from250to | Completed; 25-foot buffer approved. 7/5/02
15-feet at existing structure, Los
Esteros Substation.
5 7/9/02 Extrawork space areafor Line F bore, | Completed 7/12/02
west of Fremont Blvd.
6 9/6/02 Change the location of the permanent | Completed 9/23/02
access road to the L os Esteros
Substation.
7 10/23/02 Use of aportion of the Mervyn's Completed 11/12/02
property for equipment and material
storage for underground construction.
8 10/23/02 Use of alaydown yard at 800 Completed 10/31/02
Spreckles Ave,, City of Alviso, for
equipment and material storage for
overhead construction.
9 02/04/03 Install ground wire peaks and string Completed 02/18/03
optical ground wire (OPGW) from the
230kV towers being built as part of
the NESJ Project to the Newark
Substation utilizing the existing
Metcalf to Newark/Tedato Newark
No. 2 transmission line easement.
10 04/17/03 Delay implementation of landscaping | Completed 04/29/03

at the Los Esteros Substation.




